Dear Martina, 

You may not know me, but I was a good friend of your great-grandmother and her brothers, Bobby and Gabriel. Together we fought to have them recognised as the traditional owners of the Darwin area. They also had rights to Cox Peninsula (Kenbi), but Topsy said we should leave it to her cousin Olga. In the Kenbi land claim the Singh family were able to prove that they had spiritual connection to the land around Belyuen. They called themselves the ‘Tommy Lyons Group’. But the Singh family are also Danggalaba, just like your family. Now Raylene Singh is claiming to be the traditional owner of Darwin as well, which is not fair because Topsy and Olga agrees to share the land, half and half. 

I am concerned that the descendants of Frank Secretary are not getting their rights as the number one Larrakia family in Darwin and on the Cox Peninsula. This book in this package is for Lynette Shields, so could you please pass it on to her? I haven’t seen Lynette for many years. I hope she is well. I don’t have her address. I am in regular contact with her uncle Rikki Shields in England. 

I have written to Helen several times about Kulaluk. I told her that if they need the money they should make sure they get something from Kenbi and now the very big INPEX gas plant deal. These things are going to be really big money, not like the peanuts Helen is trying to make from selling Aboriginal land that we fought for so many years to get for Aboriginal people. If you want to know more I can send you as much information as you can read. 

Read my report and get the family interested in claiming your rights from INPEX and the NLC at Kenbi. Your family should be the Larrakia family that people talk to first, not some of the mob I see in the newspaper. I can help you if you want me too. In fact I am already doing things you don’t know about, behind the scenes. 

Any members of the family can contact me any time. We even have a lawyer representing the Danggalaba people. His name is Brendan Loizou.

I hope the Shields family will agree with me that Kulaluk is worth saving, instead of digging it up for housing or factories. The money you might make from Kulaluk is nothing compared to what you are entitled to from Kenbi and INPEX.

Yours sincerely

Bill Day 

0408 946 942

Join me on Facebook. Just type in my email address.
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